The meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission convened in open session at 215 Stiger Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:30 PM on April 21, 2022.  Chairperson Paul Bardyszewski opened the public meeting.

(1) Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
(2) Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record;
(3) Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
(4) Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call Vote:  Present: Paul Bardyszewski , Carol McKinney, Jeff Saunders, Terrie Allen, Jerry Galante

Absent:  Lynn Scully and David Gurrieri

Carol McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 17, 2022 as submitted; Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

H22-02 – Thomas Hutchinson – 606 W. Moore Street – Shed
Application was presented by Thomas Hutchinson 
Jeff Saunders made a motion to approve the application as submitted to expand the garage by 314 square feet; Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

H22-03 – Michael Daly – 402 Grand Avenue – Windows
Application was presented by Michael Daly
Carol McKinney made a motion to approve the application as submitted to install vinyl double hung windows; Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

H22-04 – Jesse Park – 616 W. Moore Street – Windows 
Application was presented by Jesse Park
Carol McKinney made a motion to approve the application as submitted to install a larger encasement window in the attic of the home and to approve the installation of an exterior air conditioner compressor unit at the rear of the house; Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

H22-05 – Elizabeth Kelly – 301 Grand Avenue – Roof
Application was presented by Elizabeth Kelly
Jeff Saunders made a motion to approve the application to install a gray shingle roof; Jerry Galante seconded the motion.
All were in favor.



H22-06 – Angelo Baldacchino – 213-215 High Street – Siding 
Application was presented by Angelo Baldacchino 
Carol McKinney made a motion to approve the application as submitted to install vinyl siding; Terry Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Discussion was held regarding the need to hear solar panel applications.  It was agreed among the Commission that solar panel applications will continue to be heard at this time.

Discussion was held regarding the guidelines that the Historic Preservation Commission follows and who is responsible for creating and maintaining those guidelines.  Discussion was also held regarding expanding the Historic District map to include some of the older homes within the Town.

Terrie Allen made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:39 PM; Jerry Galante seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Matusewicz
Secretary 

